Cycling Forum Meeting: 9th December 2003


Present, Councillor A. Salmon, Stephen Lee (Development Services), Robert Alston, Chris Trueblood, Rob Brock, Dick Venes (GMCC), Phil Hagerty (Astley and Tyldesley Cycle Speedway), Peter Kidd (action plan).

Apologies:. Ben Coleman, Richard Alderson, 





	Item
	Comments & Action Required
	Responsible Member/Officer
	Timing / detail

	Membership
	· Consider ways of attracting members particularly women and occasional cyclists.
	All members
	Ongoing

	 Matters arising from last meeting
	· Contact with PCT PK has a contact name and number for PCT, will contact and invite to next forum meeting.

· Irlam cycle path Steve Lee was able to report progress made on the obstruction reported at the last meeting also addressed a problem with stolen paving slabs in same area. 

· Also 2 cycle gates in the area put up by Peel Holdings will be removed – Salford had not agreed to them. 

· Rose beds have been installed within 1 metre of the track near the baths also council vehicles have been parking across track also leaving debris across – Steve Lee will examine on site, and raise with environmental services.

· Question was clarified from last meeting - Could there be a list of existing problems along the route drawn up, agreed by both parties, which could be costed and prioritised to be addressed as money becomes available.

· The method of inspection was brought into question. Drive by inspections do not uncover problems that confront cyclists nor do walking inspections due to different sight lines etc. some inspections are carried out on bike by Nigel Openshaw SL sees no reason why this could not be developed, it will be raised with the new area inspector.

· SL asked whether a good quality white line was preferable to Red or Green Carpet on the roads to mark cycle ways, preferred a strong visible line

· The highways maintenance budget is tight particularly with the tripping claims culture and pressure from Best Value Performance Indicator’s BVPI’s there isn’t one for cycling, but SL happy to look for innovative ways to meet requirements of the cyclist and is grateful to the forum for raising his awareness. 

· DV added the focus should le positive and push to get public health and education involved.
	PK

Check & Report back

SL

SL

SL

SL
	March

March

March

March

As soon as possible



	Regent Road? 
	Regent road identified on the route map as a designated cycle way yet there are no markings. This is due to the width of the nearside carriageway. Members who asked if it could be marked in some way to raise motorist awareness generally regarded this as unsatisfactory. SL will look at this in the future. The Chair will ride down before the next meeting to gain awareness.
	SL

Cllr Salmon
	March

	Contacts


	· Sustrans – no contact has yet been established Darren Findley will be asked to do this.

· Website - the strategy will be on the website soon, also there will be an opportunity to report faults and obstruction to cycle ways.
	DF

SL


	As soon as

As soon as

	Lining
	· Liverpool road lining was raised – as it is virtually invisible – relining will be done as part of the maintenance cycle SL will find out when and update the next forum.
	SL
	March

	Cycle strategy de brief
	· The Launch went well overall good to appreciate links with sport and other provisions 

· Members felt we should build on the enthusiasm of people such as Ian Andrew using their talents and contacts to promote cycling.


	PK to keep IA informed of issues
	

	Green Travel
	Grants for school travel coordinator – monies to be spent on sustainable green travel facilities in schools in greater Manchester there will be 10 school coordinator’s with 1 overseeing area co-ordinator. Education are talking to Development Services about progressing this issue.
	SL


	For information in March

	Miscellaneous


	· Strategy targets stated without the how they will be achieved – cllr. Antrobus, Lead member will drive and urge delivery. 

· The Chair asked if SL could come to the next forum with a programme for installation of secure cycle parking facilities where they could be so that members could discuss action.

· Set up targets for next 12 months to monitor achievements
	SL
	March

	
	· Strategy document to be shared with strategy and resources and housing to ensure cycling becomes part of thinking associated with any future developments.

· Free bus tickets day – find out more and inform members

· 
	PK


	March



	Cycle promotion
	· Develop / promote cycling look to encourage and build on triathlon success and other events explore ways of sharing cycling bringing new opportunities to the public e.g. speedway demonstration chase with Masha Vitali


	SL
	

	Bicycle friendly Charter
	· Draft Charter & International Symposium on Bicycle Friendly Communities
This was noted and awaiting further developments. Chair had forwarded his own comments. It was Agreed to principle and Cllr Salmon was we sure could get leader to sign final version.
	PK
	Track progress with Symposium

	Cycleway Scheme
	· A suggestion scheme on Walkden road SL shared proposals for a stretch of cycle way, which members felt was not practicable due to proximity of parking lay-bys and isolation from other schemes.
	SL to take back
	


Date of future meetings:
 9th  
March 2004 at 7pm






   8th  
June 2004 at 7pm






14th
September 2004 at 7pm






 7th  
December 2004 at 7pm
Scrutiny Support Officer – Peter Kidd

mailto:Peter.kidd@salford.gov.uk
0161 793 332

































